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Thank you Mr. President.

My delegation begins by reaffirming our ‘deep appreciation’  to all concerned, who made Bangladesh’s 3rd  UPR an enriching, probing and inspiring experience for our delegation.
105 states actively participated in the interactive dialogue, and expressed their interest and support to Bangladesh. We are highly encouraged by their words of appreciation, acknowledgement and recognition of the continuing and relentless strides of the Govt. of Bangladesh for promotion and protection of human rights. Their comments and recommendations to us are a mark of friendship and goodwill for Bangladesh.
The Govt. of Bangladesh is encouraged as the states ‘commended’ the implementation of our previous cycle recommendations,  ‘welcomed’ the Govt.’s ‘impacting’ administrative, legislative and policy measures, ‘congratulated’  and ‘appreciated’ the strengthening of democratic institutions and accountability mechanisms , ‘acknowledged’  the consistency and fairness in the application of laws, ‘appreciated’ the efforts of the Govt. in ensuring the freedom of expression, noted ‘remarkable’ socio-economic progress, ’recognized’ the many accomplishments and improvements made in the socio-economic sectors, ‘commended’ the Govt.’s cooperation with the UN human rights mechanism, and underscored commitment of the Govt. of Bangladesh to the promotion of human rights in spite of the myriad  challenges confronting Bangladesh.

We thank all delegations that lauded the efforts of the Govt. in the implementation of the previous recommendations given the significant challenges posed by the influx of forcibly displaced  Myanmar nationals to Bangladesh , paid tribute to the hospitality and compassion of the Bangladeshi Government in providing humanitarian assistances to the Rohingya community. We thank you particularly for ‘acknowledging’ that regardless of not being a party to the 1951 Refugee Convention, Bangladesh has long been hosting Rohingya people with full respect to international protection regime. We also thank delegates for expressing ‘commitment’ to continuing strong partnership with Bangladesh. 

I inform this house with great pleasure that out of 251 recommendations received, Bangladesh has readily accepted 167 recommendations. Bangladesh regards all these recommendations as strong endorsement of the international community  for our national aspirations, our inclusive value system, and our indomitable development ambitions towards creating a more robust and comprehensive human rights regime.
We are taking back 24 recommendations for further examining  those within the context of our national legislations, socio-cultural norms, and implementation capacities. 

There were 60 recommendations that did not enjoy the support of Bangladesh, and hence they were noted. However, it is important to underscore that all these noted-recommendations concern only 4/5 issues. After examination, we found that these recommendations were either incompatible with our domestic legislations, or were not acceptable within our socio-cultural norms, or involved critical capacity issues.

The Govt. of Bangladesh  would reiterate the firm commitment to continue the endevours with its people-centred development Agenda in order to raise the standard of living, and thus protection and promotion of human rights. Bangladesh has integrated Sustainable Development Goals into the 7th 5-year plan in the spirit of "whole of society" approach. Such endevours of inclusive development under the leadership of Hon’ble Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina has led Bangladesh to qualify for graduation from the LDC status for the first time, having met all three graduating thresholds including human development index. Her Vision-2041 is now leading Bangladesh towards the Goal of achieving the Developed country status by 2041. In this journey, the Govt.’s unremitting pursuit of promotion and protection of  rights and freedoms of the people will fortify the fabric of a democratic, pluralistic, secular, inclusive and safer Bangladesh. We seek continued support and cooperation of the international community towards that end.

Let me conclude by thanking all the participating countries for their constructive engagement in our UPR. I also like to express our sincere appreciation to the TROIKA members – Afghanistan, Rwanda and Ukraine for their untiring efforts throughout the week in facilitating the preparation of the report. Through their hard work and patience, they have enhanced existing  friendship, cooperation and mutual understanding towards Bangladesh. I sincerely thank the Secretariat officials for their support and very hard work throughout the review process and in the preparation of the report.

I thank you for your attention. 

